
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
HUHAN SERVICES AND AGING COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

The meeting of the Human Services and Ag ing Committee was 
called to order by Chairman R. Budd Gould at 12:30 p.m. on 
Tuesday, March 10, 1987 in Room 312-D of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present with the exception of 
Rep. Strizich who was excused. 

CONSIDERATION OF SENATE BILL 246: 

Senator Wi lliams, di scussed SB 185 and the Ombudsman posi­
tion. He said this bill would establish an office for the 
service and specify an ombudsman's powers. 

PROPONENTS: 

CHARLES BRIGGS, state aging coordinator in the Office of the 
Governor, supported SB185. He stated this addressed the 
issue. He pointed out a federal requirement that the states 
provide assurance of access for the ombudsman. He said the 
ombudsman program is a key component in the federal Older 
Americans Act that must be in place in order to receive 
funds under the act. These funds provide for senior citi­
zens services, nutrition, transportation, in-horne care and 
other services. (Exhibit 1) 

DOUG BLAKELY, state long-term care ombudsman in Helena, 
distributed an overview of SB185 (Exhibit 2). He said 
placement and access were the two main components. He 
pointed out that access is necessary in order to assist with 
information and problems. He said the bill does not expand 
the program in any way and only deals with access to facili­
ties and not records. Access through other rules and laws 
through Health and SRS is not available through their 
licensing laws. 

ELMER HAUSKIN, representing the American Association of 
Retired Persons, supported SB185. 

HANK HUDSON, legal services developer in the Seniors' 
Office, discussed the responsibilities of the services. He 
mentioned that placement was currently attached to the 
Department of Rehabilitative Services and the state unit on 
aging to enhance the independence of the ombudsman and to 
meet some requirements in the federal legislation. He said 
that SB185 will allow the continuation of this arrangement. 
(Exhibit 3) 
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ROSE SKOOG, executive director of the Montana Health Care 
Association, supported SB185. She said that this was a 
current program that was working. The facilities have the 
opportunity to utilize this program to help residents. It 
is not uncommon for a facility to see a problem with a 
family member, funds, or eligibility problem that a resident 
is experiencing. 

BILL LEARY, representing the Montana Hospital Association 
and the 33 attached nursing homes across the state, testi­
fied in support of SB185. 

HELEN MCNIGHT, a member of the Montana Senior Citizens 
Association, supported SB185. 

TOM RYAN, senior citizen, mentioned the 
rights and its progress in the legislature. 
go together and recommended passing SB185. 

patient bill of 
He said the two 

BOB BARTHOLOMEW, supervisor from the state unit on aging, 
presented testimony supporting SB185. He pointed out that 
the bill will establish an office of Legal and Ombudsman 
Services, as required by the Older Americans Act. The bill 
also makes it possible for the Ombudsman to have access to 
facili ties to resolve complaints and advise residents of 
their rights. (Exhibit 4) 

DOUGLAS B. OLSON, attorney from Helena, spoke in support of 
SB185. He recommended strengthening the bill to meet 
federal requirements. He pointed out that federal law 
specifies what the definition of a long-term care facili­
ties. The bill as it is presented, only addresses those 
facilities which are licensed by the Department of Health 
and Environmental Sciences. He stated that the bill ignores 
board and care homes, which are required under the federal 
act to be subject to review by the Ombudsman program. 
(Exhibi t 5) 

OPPONENTS: 

LENORE F. TALIAFERRO, opposed SB185 because of some of the 
components in the bill. She said that the bill did not 
comply with the federal require~ents. She presented written 
testimony and attachments outlining her position. She 
suggested amending the bill to adequately cover the federal 
act requirements (Exhibit 6). 

SEN. WILLIAMS closed on SB185. He said that the Ombudsman 
program intended to continue to provide friendly visitor 
service to the residents in the facilities. They provide a 
complaint bureau, or a customer service function, solving 
problems rather than enforcement. He pointed out that 
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problems that facilities can not get involved in themselves, 
the Ombudsman program can. 

QUESTIONS FROM THE COMMITTEE: 

REP. BROWN asked Bob Bartholomew to address the concern that 
the bill is not broad enough to meet the federal definition. 
Bob Bartholomew replied that every year the program was 
reviewed by the administration on aging, which is the 
federal agency that funds the Ombudsman services meals on 
wheels and other services. He stated that the program is 
not out of compliance currently and would enhance the duties 
in Montana. This legislation would make the Ombudsman 
services more accessible and finally puts it in statute. 

REP. SIMON questioned the purpose of the legislation and the 
language describing isolated and vulnerable condition, 
dependant on others for care and protection. Charlie Briggs 
replied that isolation referred to being within an institu­
tional facility. Doug Olson commented on the statement of 
purpose that the problems with residents in nursing homes 
and the reasons for Ombudsman programs is that frequently 
they are disabled and have mental and physical disabilities. 
Rep. Simon asked whether a person in a "normal hospital 
situation would also fit in that criteria, being isolated, 
vulnerable, sick and unable to make decisions. Charlie 
Briggs said that people in a hospital are only for a 
short-term stay and people in nursing homes would be a home 
type setting that they would need continued services. Rep. 
Simon asked for clarification of the legal services. Mr. 
Hudson replied that each area agency on aging is required 
under the Older Americans Act to provide legal assistance to 
senior citizens who demonstrate unusual need or inability to 
obtain it otherwise. He said the services of the private 
bar, attorneys and legal services association are coordinat­
ed to make sure that when it comes to their attention of 
someone needing legal services then that service is provid­
ed. 

REP. NELSON asked Doug Blakely about the written testimony 
that referred to access to nursing homes and the problems 
with personal care homes. Doug Blakely replied that the 
personal care licensing was ongoing and that access to the 
facilities had to be clarified: 

REP. SANDS questioned the contingency on federal funds if 
the program were created and then federal funds stop. 
Charlie Briggs said that because of the status of state 
general fund, language was put in the bill to reinforce 
intent that it is dependant upon federal funds. It is 
federally funded and not dependant on state funds. 
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CONSIDERATION OF SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION 8: 

SEN. KEATING said that HJR8 dealt with the developmentally 
disabled population of the state. He said there was a 
shifting in the population after determining that they could 
be better served in the communities through group homes and 
programs. He pointed out that there is a large population 
of un-served and under served developmentally disabled 
citizens in the state. He suggested an interim study or 
task force to watch the programs that are in place and help 
them serve the developmental disabled and to watch the 
measure putting all the developmental services together. 

PROPONENTS: 

TOM CROSSER, with the Governor's Office of Budget and 
Program Planning, served as a task force chairman that 
proposed the recommendations. He listed the people involved 
and the groups that helped accumulate the data. Recommenda­
tions to centralize the DD functions within one state entity 
are being instituted. Supported work services for citizens 
that are developmentally disabled and establishing services 
in the delivery system, including adult cc>ngregate living 
services, group homes, and specialized services are being 
developed. The task force felt that the facility at Boulder 
was to play a significant part in the delivery of DD servic­
es. He said that the mission of the Montana Developmental 
Center should be tailored to meet the most severely handi­
capped individuals with the most serious behavior, medical 
and care problems. (Exhibit 7) 

CHRIS VOLINKETY, 
disabled people, 
support of SJR8. 

lobbying on behalf of the developmentally 
providers, and consumer, testified in 

QUESTIONS FROM THE COMMITTEE: 

REP. SIMON asked Sen. Keating for clarification of the 
support work services. Sen. Keating said that the develop­
mentally disabled are taught to earn income or progress in 
their life. A method of developing an assessment procedure 
determines those who need the most help, least help, those 
served by different procedures. He pointed out there are 
areas of non-served that must be brought into the process. 

REP. SIMON asked about the need for this resolution. Sen. 
Keating replied that the developmentally disabled program 
needed to be coordinated to not duplicate services, be 
efficient and not let anyone drop through the cracks. He 
said the service is an obligation to be delivered in society 
under the statutes. 



Human Services and 
Aging Committee 
March 10, 1987 
5 

CONSIDERATION OF SENATE BILL 252: 

SEN. PAT REGAN, Senate District 47, presented the bill that 
resulted from the Health Care Cost Containment Council 
Study. She mentioned one problem of "double dipping" so far 
as insurance was concerned. She explained this bill would 
help contain cost since insurance companies have to pay 
twice, premiums go up. She referred to Page 2, Section 3 
and 4, that the insured should notify the insurance company 
of his intention to sue. The insurance company may elect to 
hold a portion of the cost of bringing this third party 
action. If the insurance company does so they are entitled 
to the subrogation right. If they choose not to .do so then 
they cannot collect any more than 50 percent. The insurer 
right of subrogation may not be enforced until the person 
that has been insured has been fully compensated for his 
injuries. She said the bill is tort reform. 

PROPONENTS: 

STEVE BROWN, representing Blue-Cross Blue-Shield, supported 
SB252. 

CARL ENGLUND, Trial Lawyers Association, testified in 
support of SB252. He explained that the bill had come into 
the Senate Judiciary Committee to allow the health insurer 
or the disability insurer the right to subrogation or the 
right to collect any amount that the injured person subse­
quently recovers from the third party that caused the 
accident. The amendments clarify that the insurer only gets 
the money that was paid out or a portion of it once the 
victim has been fully paid for his injuries. The amendments 
also adopt the rule that if the state fund, private carrier, 
or self insurer under work comp wants to participate in the 
third party action and pays some of the expenses then they 
have a full right to subrogation. If the injured person 
pursues the case on their own then the subrogation rights 
are diminished by the insurer because they are not taking 
any risk. The amendments clarify, by setting in statute, 
that a health insurer or disability insurer has the right of 
subrogation against amount recovered from a third party. He 
stated that this is actually a piece of tort reform legisla­
tion because it deals with collateral source rule. He 
pointed out that this bill may not reduce rates but have a 
downward impact on health insurance rates. 

ROD SUNDSTED, chief of the state's labor relations employee 
benefits bureau in the Department of Administration, testi­
fied in support of SB252. He said the bureau administers 
the state employee and retiring elected official health 
plan. 
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OPPONENTS: 

HARRY NEELY, representing the Montana Medical Association 
and attorney from Billings, opposes SB252. He stated that 
SB252 is not tort reform. Instead the MMA endorses and 
supports legislation passed by the House in HB567. HB567 
deals with the qt!estion oJ duplicate payments. Often an 
injured person receives benefits under disability or other 
policy and also when there has been an error of omission, 
can sue a physician for malpractice. They then can claim 
the duplicate damage in that suit against that physician and 
recover a second time for the amount of damages that they 
have already recovered from their disability policy. He 
pointed out that this problem of duplicate payments consti­
tutes an amount that is equivalent to 8% of the total 
premium costs attributable to casualty insurance in the tort 
system. Under HB567, the insured doesn't get the duplicate 
payment but do get credit for the premiums paid. SB252 also 
attempts to pay for the duplicate payment problem but 'the 
difference is it pays the money back to the disability 
carr ier. HB5 6 7 pays the casualty carriers. Wha tis the 
insured bargain for that has the disability insurance 
policy? The insured has made a bargain with the disability 
carrier and has said you the insurance company I hereby give 
you a premium if I fit within the terms of your policy you 
are going to give me some money, so the insured believes 
that the insurance company, the disability carrier is going 
to pay the benefits. The insurance does not bargain for the 
insurance company, the disability carrier to get its money 
back, to take its premium and also not have to make a 
payment on the claim. Under HB567, the insured gets the 
bargain for which they are entitled, they get what they paid 
for which is payment by that carrier. He pointed out that 
this causes the duplicate payment to be absorbed by the 
casualty carrier. This keeps the cost of casualty insurance 
up or continues to make it unavailable. Disability carriers 
have a larger base of insurance and is a more efficient form 
of insurance. A larger proportion of its dollar goes to the 
injured party. Casualty insurance is inefficient. He 
pointed out that about half of the cost goes to pay defense 
and plaintiff counsel and about 25 percent of the premium 
dollar goes to the injured parties. Duplicate payments has 
a more serious effect on the casualty area but if this cost 
is put on the disability carriers they are able to absorb 
it. Premiums would not be higher for the disability in­
sured's because the disability carriers do not have the 
subrogation right. HB567 exempts from the deduction of 
duplicate payments anyone that has a subrogation right built 
into law. He explained that SB252 would build that into 
law and when a carrier was exerting its full 100 percent 
subrogation rights would exempt it from HB567. He urged the 
committee on behalf of the medical association to stick with 
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the policy decision made in passing HB567 and not adopt a 
contrary antithetical policy decision as proposed in SB252. 

SEN. REGAN closed and suggested that this be explored 
further by the attorneys. She said the question is if you 
buy insurance whether your insurance company should get the 
benefit or should the person who injured you. 

QUESTIONS FROM THE COMMITTEE: 

REP. CORNE' asked Karl Englund to comment about Mr. Neely's 
testimony. 

Karl Englund replied that a double payment would drive up 
the cost of the insurance. People who are prudent enough to 
buy their own health insurance and to pay premiums for that 
should have the benefit, not the people, the insurance 
carrier, or the individuals who caused the harm. 

REP. CORNE' asked whether this bill was antithetical to 
HB567. 

CARL ENGLUND replied that they work together. He said that 
this bill says if there is a double payment in terms of the 
health insurer or the disability insurer, they get that 
back. The other bill says that if there is going to be any 
sort of double payment that is not covered by this bill or 
not covered by work comp or not covered by other types of 
insurance then it is the casualty insurer that gets the 
credit for that. HB567 which deals with a reduction in the 
amount of the judgement that someone gets because they've 
already been paid. 

CONSIDERATION OF SENATE BILL 246: 

SEN. ESTHER BENGSTON, Senate District 49 Yellowstone County, 
discussed SB246 as a certificate of need bill. She said 
this revised and extends a certi£icate of need for the state 
of Montana until 1989. She said the thresholds for new 
equipment, new construction, and new services are adjusted. 
Batching requirements are put forth for review. There are 
new definitions in the bill and some fees charged for those 
making applications. She said there were 32 proponents and 
one opponent in the Senate hearing and included amendments 
proposed by the hospital association. 

PROPONENTS: 

SEN. TOM KEATING, citizen from Billings and on the board of 
directors for the Rimrock Foundation, spoke in support of 
SB246. He said the foundation is an alcohol and chemical 
dependency treatment center and has been involved in going 
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through the certificate of need process. He said that this 
measure for the certificate of need process is necessary for 
the delivery of health services in all communities in the 
state. Orderly development of the various health needs to 
be delivered and service in the community is needed. 

REP. CAL WINSLOW, commented about the frustration of working 
with the certificate of need. He said the certificate of 
need was necessary. He informed the committee that medical 
assistance in Montana went from 33.7 million dollars for the 
biennium in 1975-76 to 330 million this biennium which is 
ten times more. He said that the maj ori ty of the costs 
involved are in the area of long-term care, nursing homes, 
and in-patient services. 

SEN. PAT REGAN, Senate District 47 and member of the Health 
Cost Containment Committee, said the committee went on 
record as endorsing continuation of the certificate of need. 

DAVE LEWIS, director of SRS, said that when certificate of 
need was eliminated in other states there is an increase in 
construction and cost. The medicaid budget has increased 
and would increase again without the certificate of need 
process. He recommended a do pass on SB246. 

PAT MELBY, an attorney from Helena representing Rippendale, 
testified in support of SB246. He informed the committee 
that Rippendale was a successful bidder to purchase the 
Montana Youth Treatment Center and also had a certificate of· 
need to build a child and adolescent psychiatric center in 
Butte. He pointed out history of the certificate of need. 
He distributed a list of other health care providers that 
are in favor of the bill. Delay in the procedure and 
planning required ensure that when a certificate of need was 
received that the need for the proposed service is definite­
ly there and ensures that there is not duplication of 
services. (Exhibit 8) 

DALE TALIAFERRO, bureau chief of health planning in the 
Department of Health and Environmental Sciences, distributed 
written testimony in support of the bill (Exhibit 9). 

BOB DOOLAN, vice president of .finance for Deaconess Medical 
Center in Billings, testified in support of SB246 to extend 
the certificate of need law without substitute amendments. 
He pointed out that specialized units should not be dupli­
cated or patients would be divided between the two. This 
would result in poor care because each of the health care 
professionals would have fewer patients to maintain profi­
ciency. He stated that open access market would result in 
financial casualties. He pointed out that all but one or 
two of the sixty hospitals are not-for-profit hospitals. He 
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explained that the capital was community dollars which can 
only be used for local community health purposes. 

ROSE SKOOG, executive director of the Montana Health Care 
Association, distributed information to the committee. She 
informed the committee the proposed amendment by the hospi­
tal association would do away with the certificate of need 
process. (Exhibit 10) 

ELMER HAUSKIN, representing American Association of Retired 
Persons, testified in support of SB246 as a means of health 
care cost containment without amendment. He recommended a 
do pass without amendment. (Exhibit 11) 

JIM AHRENS, president of the Montana Hospital Association, 
testified in opposition to the bill in the Senate but 
support the bill with amendments. He pointed out that 
eleven states do not have certificate of need laws. He said 
the MHA proposes that the review thresholds be amenqed 
upwards and that application fees be eliminated. The MHA 
recommended that all references to batching be removed from 
the bill. He stated that the certificate of need applica­
tion should be measured against the state health plan not 
against other competing applications. He emphasized the 
importance of a phase-out plan for the Department of Health 
to end certificate of need by 1989 or report to the next 
legislature to see if the process is valid. He also sug­
gested fairness and to make the process more timely. He 
said the amendments protect the public yet remove unneces­
sary regulations. (Exhibit 12) 

OPPONENTS: 

LARRY WHITE, president of Saint Patricks Hospital in 
Missoula, testified in support of the amendment. He pointed 
out the changed marketplace, or operating environment that 
has occurred in the community hospitals in the state. He 
said the not-for-profi t community hospital and boards of 
trustees of volunteers have the capacity for making business 
decisions which can put their institutions in jeopardy and 
bankruptcy. He stated that the proposed law forces an 
institution to do business on an unlevel playing field 
because other providers can move into and provide services 
with the clarity and speed tha~ hospitals cannot when faced 
with those regulations. The amendment proposed by the 
hospital association to have all providers of services 
covered including alternative delivery systems is essential. 
The thresholds for the certificate of need, specifically one 
dealing with services of $100,000 represents about one 
percent of the operating budget of the ten larger hospitals 
in this state. He urged the committee to evaluate public 
interest and needs. 
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JERRY LOENDORF, representing the Montana Medical Associa­
tion, opposed SB246. He commented on the amendments that 
were submitted that included offices of doctors and dentists 
to be included in the certificate of review process. He 
pointed out that doctors and hospitals do not compete. 
Doctors are suppliers of patients to hospitals, not competi­
tors. The certificate of need law would not save money by 
regulating doctors offices. He questioned health care 
providers that build an office building with non health care 
providers such as accountants, engineer s. He stated that 
this amendment would bring offices into the maze and create 
additional expense for patients to pay. The certificate of 
need process has been supported in the past in the hopes it 
would save money. However, this has not been true. This 
particular law has added to the cost of health care because 
the process is both lengthy and expensive, taking years. He 
pointed out that the Department of Health has alot of 
expertise, but its decisions have always been subject to 
review. 

ADDITIONAL PROPONENTS: 

JERRY HUGHES, from Cut Bank and hospital and nursing home 
administrator, supports the certificate of need law without 
any amendments. He pointed out that as a hospital adminis­
trator, tax dollars and medicaid dollars were utilized. He 
said he was accountable to the public and could j usti fy 
acquirements. A liaison and some requirement justifications 
to the state Department of Health are needed. He expects 
the state to control health care services in Montana. 
(Exhibit 13) 

MARY MUNGER, chairman of the Montana Health Care Facility 
Authority, supported SB246. She said the facility was 
established by the legislature as one means to try to 
control health care costs. A primary function of the 
facility is to issue bonds to create money that is then 
loaned to non-profit health care facilities. The law 
requires certain procedures in the issuance of bonds. 
Proceeds can not be used by any facility unless they have 
been reviewed and approved the the appropriate regional and 
state health planning boards. If the health planning 
functions and the certificate of need are eliminated there 
would be no agency within state government that determines 
the need for any type of health care facility or services. 
The amendments put the financial thresholds so high that it 
would eliminate the certificate of need process. She urged 
the committee support the bill and not accept the amend­
ments. (Exhibit 14) 

ANN SCOTT, 
Center in 

administrator of the Rocky Mountain Treatment 
Great Falls, supported SB246. She pointed out 
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that in no other sector of the economy are there more 
regulations and more things that go against using a free 
market system to provide health care. The loss of certifi­
cate of need would be devastating to the chemical dependency 
delivery system in the state. 

JOE RUDE, president of Health and Marketing West in Bill­
ings, gave his perspective to the committee. He said he has 
administered the certificate of need program for the state 
of North Dakota. He works as a consultant in the certifi­
cate of need process. He stated that the amendments are 
damaging to health care in Montana and detrimental to rural 
providers. He listed providers and rural hospitals that 
were opposed to the amendments and support of the senate 
bill. He said the intent of the legislation was to protect 
against unnecessary duplication. He cited examples showing 
unnecessary duplication which reduced the quality of care 
and increased cost. He pointed out that facilities will 
loose access to finance if they do not have a certificate ,of 
need. 

STEVE WALDRON, representing mental health centers, said that 
one good thing for having a certificate of need process was 
the weeding of organizations. 

MIKE MURRAY, representing 37 chemical dependency programs, 
urged support of the bill without amendment. 

COURT HARRINGTON, representing WESTMONT and Montana Associa­
tion of Home Health Agencies, requested support of the bill. 

JOY MCGRATH, respresenting the Mental Health Association of 
Montana, urged a do pass on the bill. 

JIM VAN ARSDALE, on the board of Deaconess Medical Center in 
Billings, supports the bill without amendments. (Exhibit 15) 

ADJOURNMENT: There being no 
was adjourned at 2~45 p.m. 

3-10hs 

further business the meeting 

R. BUDD GOULD, CHAIRMAN 
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Mister ChDirmDn, members of the Committee: I Dm ChDrles Briggs, 
StDte Aging CoordinDtor, Office of the 6olJemor. I am here in support 
of Senate bill 185 

-1 This bill is supported by the administration, as well as by the 
Goyernor's Adyisory Council on Aging, Legacy Legislature, and a wide 
array of aging organizations. 

-2 This comes as the result of a long process, especially of efforts the 
post two years. There has been ombudsman legislation introduced in every 
session since 1983. The administration bill in 1985 was recommended ·do 
not pass· by this committee, &. subsequently was defeated. 

At the request of Sen. Williams, I & others agreed to w0r:!< with 
Rose Skoog &. the MHCA, as well as other interested parties. This was done 
principally through on ombudsman/legal services sub-committee of the 
Governor's Adyisory Council on Aging. Membership included Sen. Williams 
&. Ms. Skoog. MHCA, as will be noted, also developed 0 consumer advisory 
committee, whose membership included the state ombudsmon. This bill 
represents the result of mony long hours of hord negotiation. 

-3 I would prefer to let others address key arguments in support of this 
bill, but I want to make a couple of additional points. 1 st, the progrflm hos 
been - for several years - technically attached to S.R.S. But, beginning 
with a commitment from GOY. Schwinden in 1963, it began supervision 
within the Governor's Office. That still holds today. 

It was recommended that in bill drafting the program be attached to 
the State Plon on Aging, (53-5-604), so thot .if aging services were 
transferred, os proposed, to 0 new Dept. of Fomily Ser/ic8s, it would 
follow the administration of that Plan. Legislative Council indicated it 
must be attached to on agency - hence, S.R.S., which presently is 
responsible for the planadministration. W~ expect to continue the saine 
supervisory arrangement in the Governor's Office. 
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Seniors' Office of Legal and Ombudsman Services Bill 

Major objectives of the bill 
1. To provide a specific placement for both programs in the 
Seniors' Office (ie., the Ombudsman and Elderly Legal Services 
Developer Programs). 
2. To ensure ombudsman access to all long-term care facilities. 

Rationale for requesting the bill 
First, the bill would provide a permanent placement for the 

office which would allow it to maintain its current placement. 
This is important for program continuity and independence. 

On the issue of access to residents, this is the most basic 
prerequisite for an Ombudsman Program. Without guaranteed 
access, ombudsmen woule not be able to meet their basic require­
ments of receiving, investig~ting and resolving complaints. 

While access to nursing homes has not been a problem, it has 
been a problem in personal care homes. These facilities are 
typically family-operated businesses, and have been resistant to 
having "outsiders" visiting on a regular basis, providing 
residents with information and working on resident complaints. 

The Older .ZUnericans Act requires states to "establish 
procedures for appropriate access by the ombudsman to long-term 
care fa:~ili ties. " No such procedure currently exists. We have 
been unable to gain access through SRS or DHES laws or regula­
tions because of lack of clear authority by either department to 
grant access. 

Components of the bill 
* language to continue the current program placement; 
* specific language requiring access for all ombudsmen; 
* stipulations for the granting of access; 
* enforcement requirementsthrouqh DHES that correspond to 
other standards that long-term care facilities must meet. 

It constitutes NO expansion of either program and requires no 
additional state do~lars. The bill does not grant access to 
resident medical records for state or lc~al ombudsmen. 

Without the bill, residents could be denied assistance 
necessary to resolve problems. The bill also brings the state 
into compliance with federal requirements which can only be done 
through state statute. 



EXHIBIT_ .. _S",,-__ 

SENIORS' OFFICE 
LEGAL AND OMBUDSMAN SERVICES 

DATE--.:.~. , 
'8.8_ y~ \ ~( :---) 

'~ , 

TED SCHWINDEN, GOVERNOR 
P,O BOX 232 

CAPITOL STATION 

~NEOFMON~NA----~~---~ 
(406) 444·4676 

1·(800) 332·2272 

HELENA, MONTANA 59620 

The Seniors Office of Legal and Omjudsman Services is a 
State office consisti~~ of the State Long-7er~ Care Ombudsman and 
the Legal Se=vices Developer. The Seniors Office ,is 
a~~inistratively attac~ed to the Governors Office. The 
activities of th~s office are funded thro~gh grants under the 
Older i-J71ericans Act, these grant fur:.ds ar':! ac.rr;i:!istered by the 
State Unit on ~ging of the De;art~~~t of Social and 
Rehabi:itation Services. 

---- -- --

-'T~ I.,ega::' Ser'li:cs [;evclQP'~;:- ~as ::":(:: responsi:::i2.ity to 
develop, co-ordinate and monitor legal asslStanCe to senior 
citizens in cooperation with the ~~ea Age~cies on Aging. In 
addition to developing direct ~egal aSSistance, ocher goals of 
the Legal Services Develo;er are; provide educational activities 
directed at senior citizens and those who provide services to 
senior citizens, assistance and ad~ocacy 
Federal progra~s, and the collection 
information regarding the legal rights of 

w~:~~n other State and 
a~j Gissemina~ion of 

se:--. .i.c= ci t.ize~s. 

:~J.e Legal Services 
Devels:;er inc~~..:,:::e the private bar, P3.:-::':'c'..:larly any programs 
provi~i~g pr= b=no or reduced fee serVloes, and Legal Service 
COl.-pora:'':'o:-, ;:rs;rarns i:1 i:.s p':'3.::ni:.g a::c:. cc.ordinat':'on. Through 
this coordi::3.tio:: the aocivi:':'es of t:1e Legal Ser~ices Developer 
are desi;::'2C: to a~;:"c:::. ar/": 1':0:. :.3l:pplan:: cc..::ren:.li' available 
serVloes. ~his ao~ a~so req~lr2s (hac se:-~:ces be targeted to 
~hos8 s~::ior ci:i:~ns ~ith t~c V~02tcS: soc~~: and cccnG~ic need. 

"AN EOUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYE«" 
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EXH 181 T_-.-i.'>._--.,;1r.---_ 
CEP/\RT~/lENT OF DATE_ .... ~z ..... ) ......... \ ..... ( _. c.. __ _ 

SCCIAL AND REHAB!LITATiON SERVICEsBB .. ~ \? G 

Narch 10, 1987 

Chairman Budd Gould and 
Members Human Services and Aging Committee 
House of Representatives 

RE: SB185/0ffice of Ombudsman and Legal Services 
Introduced by Senators Williams, Halligan, Miles 

Senate Bill No. 185 is a bill requested by the Department and I would 
like to briefly explain two important points about this bill . 

1.) This bill will finally establish an office of Legal and 
Ombudsman Services, as required by the Older Americans Act. 

As you know the Older Americans Act (OAA) establishes the nett-JOrk 
for services to ~1ontana' s elderly and makes it possible to provide 
such services as Home-Delivered Meals. Senior Center Activities, 
In-Home Services, etc. An important service specifically required 
in the OAA is Ombudsman and Legal Services and these advocate 
functions are vital to the disabled and elderly citizens who are 
least able to protect their rights. 

2.) The bill also makes it possible for the Ombudsman to have access 
to long-term care facilities to meet with residents, to investi~ate 
and resolve complaints, and to advise residents on their rights . 

In Xontana we are fortunate to have a network that is able to 
provide meals. activities, and in-home care for the elderly. 

We are also able to plan tor the services needed by the rapidly 
escalating aged population, but we cannot forget those elderly 
and disabled who need an advocate to ensure that their rights 
are protected, that they receive quality care and that they have 
a safe environment. 

Please support this bill as written to ensure an important Advocacy 
role ~"ithin ~lontana I s Aging Network . 

Sincerely, 

;e~B~{j~~oc 
State Cn~t on ~ging 

RB:dh 



DOUGLAS B. OLSON 
ATTORNEY AT LAW 

P.O. BOX 1695 
HELENA, MONTANA 59624 

March 10, 1987 

House Human Services & Aging Committee 
Montana House of Representatives 
1987 State Legislature 

EXHIBII :::> 

DATE. .:, - \ C 

HB ~ \(c "; .. 

re: Senate Bill 185 
Ombudsman Program 

, • I 

I 

i 

Dear Chairman Gould and 
Committee Members: 

My name is Douglas Olson, I am an attorney residing in Helena 
and I am appearing before you today on my own behalf as a citizen 
interested in the welfare of senior citizens and at my own expense. 
I served as the attorney-developer of elderly legal services for 
the State of Montana and as the attorney for the state long-term 
care ombudsman program as mandated by the federal Older Americans 
Act for the period April 1981 to July of 1985. I served as the 
Chairman of the Elderly Assistance Committee of the State Bar of 
Montana upon its creation several years ago and presently serve as 
one of its committee members. I am also a member of the American 
Society on Aging and a member and board member of the Montana 
Gerontology Society. 

I 
i 

I support the State of Montana enacting legislation expressly 
authorizing and recognizing an Office of Legal and Ombudsman 
Services for the Elderly. Past Montana Legislatures in 1983 
and 1985 have considered bills that would have created "ombudsman" 
and legal services for the elderly programs but rejected them. 
The federal Older Americans Act of 1965 as amended by Congress in 
1978, 1981 and 1985 requires the State of Montana as a condition to 
its receipt of federal funds to operate a multitude of federal 2 
programs for the elderly ranging from home-health care, nutrition • 
services, transportation, legal services, etc., to provide assurances 
t~ the federal government that it has.a "State p1a~".for.imp1ementa-;1 
tlon of these programs that meet requlrements speclfled ln the Older. 
Americans Act and regulations adopted by the Commissioner on Aging. 
One of these requirements is that the State plan meets federal 
requirements for the operation of a State long-term care ombudsman I> 
program as specified in Title 42 United States Code Section 3027(a) ( -) 

~pecifica11y what constit':ltes a "long-term care facility" is definedlf: 
ln the federal Older Amerlcans Act (42 USC § 30 2 2 (3): <, 

"(3). The term "long-term care facility" means any ~ 
skilled nursing facility, as defined in section 1861 (j) I 
of the Social Security Act, any intermediate care facility 



Letter to House Human Services & Aging Committee 
1987 Legislature 
re: Senate Bill 185 
from: Douglas Olson 
March 10, 1987 
Page 2 

The language underlined in the above federal definition for what 
constitutes a "long-term care facility" is commonly known as the 
"Keys" amendment to the Social Security Act. The federal Administra­
tion on Aging (AoA) in a Program Instruction to States #AoA PI-82-7 
explained this amendment by saying: 

"The 1981 Amendments to the Act incorporated board and 
care homes as part of the definition of long-term care 
facilities and gave the Ombudsman Program responsibility 
for including such facilities in their program scope . 
... Section l6l6(e) of the Social Security Act - known 
as the Keys Amendment - requires States to regulate 
'an catagor of institutions, foster homes, or grou 
livIng arrangements In w IC ... a slgnl icant num er 
of reci ients of su lemental securit income benefits 
is residing or is Ii ely to resi Page 3, paragraph 
1). (Emphasis added). 

My concern with Senate Bill 185 is that the definition of what 
constitutes a "long-term care facility" as stated in Section 2, 
paragraph (2), found on page 2 lines 8-11, does not meet the 
federal definition as stated above. Specifically, Senate Bill 185 
ignores the federal requirement that the ombudsman address board 
and care homes in Montana, specifically adult foster care homes. 
The definition in SB 185 says only: 

"(2) 'Long-term care facility' means a facility or part 
thereof that provides skilled nursing care, intermediate 
nursing care, or personal care, as these terms are de­
fined in 50-50-101." -

Section 50-50-101 of the Montana Codes Annotated describes only 
those facilities that are regulated by the Department of Health and 
Environmental Sciences. It does not address adult foster care homes 
which are licensed by the Department of Social and Rehabilitation 
Services (SRS). "Adult foster care homes" are board and care homes 
subject to regulation under section l6l6(e) of the Social Security 
Act. 



Letter to the House Human Services & Aging Committee 
1987 Legislature 
re: Senate Bill 185 
from: Douglas Olson 
March 10, 1987 
Page 3 

In my testimony before the Senate Public Health Committee on 
Senate Bill 185 and in additional information presented to the 
legislative staff assigned to that committee (Karen Renne?), I 
expressed my concerns that the definition of "long-term care 
facility" in SB 185 did not meet the federal requirements. 
Several Senators on the committee were concerned with this issue 
but were fearful that if an effort to amend the bill in the Senate 
to address this concern was made, the bill might not make it to 
the House before the transmittal deadline. 

I called my concerns about Senate Bill 185 to the attention of 

I 
I 
i 
I 

I 
Mr. Bill Benson, a former California State long-term care ombudsman I 
who is now on the staff of the United States Senate Special Committee 
on Aging in Washington, D.C. It was his opinion that SB l85's 
definition did not meet the federal requirements of the Older 
Americans Act definition. This defect could subject the state to I 
a loss of federal funds if it is not corrected according to Mr. Benso . 
The decision on what action would be taken would be up to the 
federal Administration on Aging. 

Given this known deficiency in SB 185 what is my advice to this 
committee and the 1987 Montana Legislature? State administration 
of the federal Older Americans Act is contingent upon the state <I'~ 
providing assurances to the federal Administration on Aging that it 
has a state plan that meets the federal requirements of the federal 
Older Americans Act. The state is not in a position to select 
those portions of the Act it wants to meet and ignore the rest. 
Therefore, Senate Bill l85's definition of what constitutes a "long­
term care facility" should be amended to include board and care :I 
homes specifically, "adult foster care homes". The elderly citizen1l 
of Montana who reside in these facilities not only deserve to be 
served by the ombudsman program in Montana but federal law requires j" 
Unless you amend the definition in SB 185 to do this, operators of ~ 
adult foster care homes are not required to cooperate with the Monta 
long-term care ombudsman program nor is the ombudsman authorized to 
investigate complaints or respond to requests for assistance from thle 
persons. . 

The decision of whether or not the f19
d
87 Montana Legislature passes 1.1 .•.. 

a bill that is consistent with the e eral Older Americans Act 
requirements for a long-term care ombudsman program is up to you. 
The alternatives are risking the loss of federal funds pursuant to . 
the action of the federal Administration on Aging, leaving residentsl~· 
of Montana's adult foster care homes without an advocate (ombudsman) 
and re-addressing this issue in a subsequent session of the legis12 ~e 
I submit that this issue can and should be addressed by you now. Th~ 
issue is now a matter of public record and I hope for the sake of I 
the elderly residents of our state's adult foster care homes that you 

I 



Letter to the House Human Services & Aging Committee 
1987 Legislature 
re: Senate Bill 185 
from: Douglas B. Olson 
March 10, 1987 
Page 4 

amend senate Bill 185 to include them in the definition of 
what constitutes a "long-term care facility". 

Mr. Benson of the U.S. Senate Special Committee on Aging(which 
committee is now chaired by Senator Melcher of Montana) has 
advised me that both the U.S. House and Senate are expected to 
consider additional amendments to the federal Older Americans 
Act that will further strengthen and expand the federal requirements 
for state long-term care ombudsman programs during this calender 
year. Therefore, it is fair to say that Congress is concerned 
about how states are implementing their long-term care ombudsman 
programs and that more federal funds may be authorized to operate 
these programs. 

I will be sending copies of my testimony today on Senate Bill 185 
to Mr. Benson, to Congressman Biaggi of the House Committee on Aging, 
and to the federal Administration on Aging. I thank you for the 
opportunity to testify on Senate Bill 185 and I hope that it is 
amended so as to satisfy federal requirements. Our elderly residents 
deserve your consideration and protection. 

cc: Mr. Bill Benson 
Congressman Biaggi 
Administration on Aging 

Sincerely, 

f9~~3.~ 
Do~g47a; B. Olson 



t.AHltiJ I ... ___ ~I<',,-: __ 

OATE.._-.:.......~ 
H8 \--, -,-

Testimony SB 185. Long Term Care Ombudsman 

Submitted by: Lenore F. Taliaferro 

Position: Oppose 

I st~ongly support the need for effective legislation which 
protects the frail and vulnerable elderly 1n Montana's 
long-term care facilities. I OPPOSE this legislation for 
the following reasons: 

1. The definition of long-term care facilities in SB185 
does not comply with the federal Older Americans Act (see 
attached excerpted references). 

2. The program is to be placed within SRS which poses a 
potential conflict of interest issue. <See attached 
information). 

3. Testimony has been provided that indicates that the 
program be administered and supervised by an agreement 
with the Board of Visitors. SB185 does not address this at 
all. SB185 does not address this in any way. 

4. Montana has significant numbers of elde~ly in 
residential settings not licensed by DHES. No protection 
for these individuals is provided for within SB185. 

5. 58185 creates an Office of Legal and Long-Term Care 
Ombudsman and does not speak to the function or 
responsibilities of the Legal Services Developer. 

6. This bill falls short of the minimum responsibilities 
required under the Older Americans Act. S8185 addresses 
access. structure, and provides for the program CONTINGENT 
upon federal funding only. 

RECOMMENDATIONS TO LEGISLATORS: 

1. Request a definitive opinion from Administration on 
Aging to assure that Montana's bill is in compliance. 

2. Request an independent legal opinion outside of current 
program personnel if opinion £rom AoA is not provided. 

I served as the Long Term Care Ombudsman from 1981-1984: am 
currently involved with issues of the elderly as a 
concerned citizen and hold membership in the Montana 
Gerontology Society. I would have welcomed the opportunity 
to provide input into the bill's development had I been 
invited. Please vote "No Pass" on this specific bill. 
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for groups with commercial purposes, like selling insurance, or other 

purposes which might be inimical to the interest of residents, but this 

argument m~ be used to resist allowing access for legitimate groups. 

There is also the problem of whether by limiting access to specified 

individuals and groups you exclude other legitimate visitors. 

Questions regarding which residents or which parts of facilities 

visitors may have access to generally center on whether visitors may 

inspect non-resident areas, under what circumstances a visitor may 

inspect the living area of an individual resident, and whether (and under 

what circumstances) a visitor may see a resident's medical records. (See 

Chapter XVIII, "Access to Records," for more on this). 

States also must determine which facilities the specified groups' 

will have access to. The 1981 amendments to the Older Americans Act 
--: 

expanded the definition of long-term care facility to include not only -
nursing homes but "any category of institutions, foster homes, or group 

~ -==-- --
living arrangements in which ••• a significant number of recipients of -supplemental security income benefits is residing or is likely to 

reside. "10 The Older k,lericans Act, 'however, is only directed tCl the -
Long-Term Care Ombudsman Program. States will have to determine whether 

other parties will have the same access as or more limited access than 

the ombudsman. 

(iii). Onbudsman kcess Provisions. The third ty~e of statute is 

that which creates access for long-tenn care ombudsman programs. Because 

ombudsmen are agents of ilnd accountable to the State, theh~ access ri ghts 

can be made much broader, without the safeguards meant to restrict 

unscrupulous or insensitive visitors. 

XVII - 7 
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NASUA 

Lenore F. Taliaferro 
1026 Ninth Avenue 
Helena, Montana 59601 

Dear Ms. Taliaferro: 

March 4, 1987 

This letter is in response to your inquiry of February 25, 1987 
concerning the proposed Montana Dill for the Long-Term Care Ombudsman 
Program. I attempted to contact you at what was given to me as your 
work phone, but found the number was not working. 

As far as giving a definitive opinion as to whether this bill i~· 
in compliance with The Older Americans Act, I am unable to fulfill 
that request. SVCh a request is beyond my scope and is appr09riat~ 
Olrected toward the Administration on Aging, who is the 
administrative body that makes compilance decisions. Another source 
to consult-would be an attorney for a legal opinion. ----

Since the efforts of Ombudsman and Legal Service Developer 
Support Project have just started, we are not thoroughly 
knowledgeable about how ombudsman programs are structured and their 
enabling laws. We do know from the (1984) Administration on Aging's 
"National SUITIIlary of State Long-Term Care Ombudsman Reports" that 12 
of the states have placed the responsibility for this activity 
outside of the state unit. These sponsoring agencies have most often 
been a special committee establisned by legislation, in the 
Governor's office or elsewhere in the State Human Services 
governmental structure. 

I am enclosing for your information two chapters from the 
Administration on Aging Technical Assistance Manual. These chapters, 
which are not to be taken as regulatory in nature, explain various 
concepts used in enabling and access legislation. You will note 
there is much variety in approaches, probably due to states 
exerCising the options available in constructing their programs. 

I hope this information is of assistance to you. 

Sincerely, 

)/'-../2(; df~ 
Jean K. Wood 

STATES UNITED FOR ACTION IN AGING 
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TED SCHWINDEN 
GOVERNOR 

:Sot:ttc of :rRoutzxmt 
(J)fficc of t~l' (60Ul't"llor 

l{elcnn. lRontnul1 39620 

March 9, 1984 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: 

FROM: 

Governor's Council On Aging Members 
Area Agencies on .~;ing 
Interested Parties 

Charles Brige· 
State Aging Coordmat 

RE: 1984 Reau 

As you know, the Governor's Office on Aging held a statewide 
forum on February 22, 1984 to ask aging citizens, service providers, 
and the general public their recommendations concerning reauthorization 
of the Older Americans Act. Attached is a summary of the recommen­
dations, including consensus suggestions and differing opinions. 
Tapes of the hearing are housed at the Department of Social and 
Rehabilitation Services in Helena. I have also included copies of 
written comments submitted prior to March 1. 

These recommendations have been sent to the House Human 
Resources Sub-Committee, the Senate Sub-Committee on Aging I the 
Montana Congressional Delegation, and the U. S. Commissioner on 
Aging, among others. They will be entered as testimony on the 
House Reauthorization Bill, H. R. 4785, which will have a hearing 
March IS, and with the Senate reauthorization legislation . . 

Thank you for your involvement and interest. If you have any 
questions throughout the process in Congress I please don't hesitate 
to contact me and I will try to provide you with current information. 
I can also be reached by phone, toll-free: 1-800-332-2272. 

Attachment 



Ombudsman 3r:d LeGal Develooer: 

1. Raise minimum allocation of Title III funds to states for 
Ombudsman from $20,000 to $30, 000 to correspond to 
increased responsibilities dealing with long-term facllities. 

2. State mu 

3. There needs to be greater development of legal services in 
PSA's. No recommendation to return to pre-'8l requirement 
of 50% of service resources being targeted to legal, in-home 
and access services. Age 60 should be a required age 
minimum for OAA legal services, and· a means established to 
ensure that the economically and socially needy receive 
service. 

4. Return to pre-'8l funding level for legal services under 
Administration on Aging. 

5. Legal advocacy should be transferred from Title IV to III to 
ensure program continuity. 

Title IV: 

1. National priorities cannot be met with present funding level. 

2. Ensure equitable distribution of training funds to rural 
sectors within federal regions. 

Title V: 

1. Clear consensus that administration of Older Workers 
Employment Program remain with Departme.nt of Labor and 
not be transferred to Adminis.tration on Aging. Concern 
expressed by Green .Thumb and Farmers Union that such a 
transfer would: 

Title VI: 

a. incur a loss of technical expertise in Labor; 

b. change focus from being an employment program 
to an aging one. 

1. Return Title III administration to federal government, 
because of problems in having one portion of reservation 
elders served by Title VI through Washington, D. C., the 
other by Title III in Helena. Inter-Tribal Policy Board, 
however, has reservations about such a change as they fear 
there may be a loss in local control or deterioration in 
statewide planning. 
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CONGIlISS, SECOND SESSION ) ~~ h I 
v. HZ WASHINGTON. TUESDAY. OCTOBER 7, 1916 

Senate 
ITAD LOINMaII cwaa OIll171lUWl .uwoc:AC'I' acenC7 responatble for OM funds. I 
~ Aft Molt St&teI haft &Lso eltablbhed local 

Mr. GLENN. Mr. PrelideDt. I riM or IUbstate ombudsmm offlces that 
today to Introduce lel1S1&t1on to typically are run by commun1ty·b&Seci 
.trencthen the State Lone·Term Care aenlor C

f
l1tuzen ornntzattona and other I 

Ombudaman Procram, aD extremelJ nonpro or lovernmental &lendes. 
important nationWide prolZ'Ul that .The proaram representa an effective 
protectl the rllhta of the elderl)' who partnership between the State and 
reside ID nursinl hom.. aDd other !~ orp.n1zattonc the State provid. I> 
lone·term care facWtlea. Th1I lec1ll&-·...... the authority and d1rectlon for 
tlon. the State Lone·Term care Om. ombvdamm activities and the local of· 
budaman Advocacy Improvement Act flea provtcUnc molt of the d&y-to-4ay 
of 1988, would amend the Older Amer· contact With nUl'S1nc home rutdenta. I' 
leana Act to improve State and local A major objective of the Ombuds­
lone· term care ombudsman proll'&lD8 maD ProIf'&lD Ia to develop a relUl&r 
which operate 111 eve17 State 111 our presence in nurstnc homes. Th1a typl-
country. cally Ia done by relytnc uQOn trained I 

I am pleued to be Jomed 111 111tro- volunteers to v1I1t the facUities 
. ducina thIa bill by aeveral of IDJ dJat1n. weeklY. Thua the ombudsman becomes 

lUilhed colleacues from the Spec1al acquainted With the facUlty. tta man· 
Committee on Aa'tn •• 111clucUnc Chair. acement and employees. and molt im- I 
man JOD RImz. and Senators portantly With the elderly residents. u 
LAW'l'O. C:au.u. JOBlf MPaaDI. Cmu.: well sa their vialton and family. Thia 
DoDD, QOUlili BmunCK. BOWAU presence 111 the facWty enables the 
MJ:rz:uiAUJI. Jrrr BmoAJUll. PAULA ombucbman to establish credibWty \\j 

BAWKIlII. Aat.D SneuL and trust With raidenta. employeesk J 
The Ombudlman Procram. which ls and others so often ~ecessary for th#lllll 

now enterln. tta 12th year, bePD in frail and vulnerable to voice their 
1975 u a demonstration project. and problema and concerns. M a result. 
VlU formally authorized in the 19'78 many problems are raised with om· I 
amendmenta to the Older Americ:ana budamen that would otherw1se not 
Act [OM]. Ourlnl the 198'7 reauthor- surface. Since some 50 percent of nurs­
tz&t1on of the OAA. I expect that we lnI home res1denta have no family. 
wtll consider Smprovementa to the Om· there may be no one else to voice con- I 
budsmaD ProJn,ID. The lel'ial&tion we cerna on their behalt. Purthermore. 
are introduc1nc today ls intended to relUl&r vWita by an ombudsman often 
IUlde the course Qf diIcu.sIlon over the prevent inc1denta from occurrtnc or I 
next several months with State and sliPP&les in care or compllc:ance with' 
national orpnDt1ona that wtll play standard.l. > 

key rol .. in amendin. the OAA. I Qmbud.men bave , bmtd mandate 
intend to reintroduce the State Lone· in respgndlp' to compl&1n~· tbe, are I 
Term Care Ombudsman Advocacy 1m. not Umited to comp1i1riti about care >. 

provement Act early In the lOOth Con· standardL They may also respond to 
I(reSI and look forward to broad .up. comp1&1nta about adverse decialons or 
port. 1n&ctlon by IOvernmental &lenc!es. I 

Slmllar to ombudsmen throu.hout problema with IU&ld1&Da. or theft of ", 
the world. ure i'iiiiI'rJ purpose f personal property. Ombudlmen. since 
State Ion ·term care om to they do not have formal enforcement 

est! te com an resolve or sanction authority. havelft&t next-_ 
p cue. the comp &inta bWty 111 resolvmc problema. They . 
are those made by or on 0 res· often aene u brokers. Unkin. the . 
denta of nurstn. homes and ~ compl&1naDt With various entitles 
~idiritlil care-(acWt!e.s..!.~~ ___ which may resolve their problem. > 

~d care homes. The role of ~dlmen vtsltln. fa- I 
tiCh State hu an ombudsman pro· cUlt1es on a biiIa '~ntruti I 

Irt.m usually operated by the State' ~h that of State llCinsure and en-

'1 
i 



forcement of!1ctala who typically Visit would be impToved and the State om­
faeiUties only for annu;l tnspectlOni budsman's responsibility for dealcnat­
and In response to complaints f1led tnl and traJ.ntn, rewesentath'es of hl.s 
~ .. ith their of!lce. Thus. their actual or her of!ic~ would be clarUted. 
time in a liven fac1l1ty II usually Umlt- Third. the tools necessary to .t!ee­
ed and consequently. they rarely ttvely respoad to and resolve com­
become acqua.1nted with Individual pa- 'Olainta would be strencthened.. Access 
ttents or employees. except facility to fICWUes. to facUlt1 restdentl aDd to 
manaaement. Furthermore. the ICOpe their recorda. with the resident's con­
of ombudsman activity 11 broader than IeDt. would be usured. Immmty 
that of l1cenainC autborWes Whale would be ~ov1ded for cood faUJl per­
role Sa primarily of a recuJ&tol'7 formanoe of official 4utJel and tbe 
nature. Statal would make &v.aable 1epl 

The ITGwth In the OmbudlmM Pro- counsel and repreaentatlon kl 0"''' 
cram hu been remarkable. Tbere are men C&IT)'~ out their 4\ltieL PUr­
now over 600 local prolftlDl t.hI'oulb- Ulermore retAUatlon aca1DIt l"eIIIdenU 
out our Nation. Acco~ to the Ad- and emplo)'eel wbo voice G)mplaiDta 
mlnistraUOIl on AliDa. between 1982 01' tarOride tDtoraat&oa to 0IHudImen 
and 198 •• the number 01 yolunteerl1n· would be prohibited u would willful 
creased some 57 percent to narly IDterfereace wWl &be perfOl"llW1Oe of 
5.200. The number of ~m,pl&lDts ban- offldal emtia .ADd. UeeaIUN and cer­
Oled by the prorram t.hrouchout Ule tUlcaUon IIII'8DCiM WGUId be required 
coc.nt.r)' dUl'tna that time bacreaIecl by to I!u.re eueattal iDfc.matloo with 
75 percent from approxJmeMI, 61,000 ombudsman pn:c"&IIIS. 
to 71.000. Of these. 6'l percent .~ Pourth. the ombud""M" role u & 
partially or fully resolved. voice for the tratl Uld voiCeless would 

As a result of this crowth and the be clarified by ImProv1Da ~ lul­
prorram's sicni!lcant impact on qual- ruaae concernma the ombudsman's le­
tty of care and resideDtI' riCl:ata prob- sponslbUity to provide lnformatic 
lema. a number of national II'OWSI and recommendaUoDl renrcl1Da iIIues 
have stronlb' recommended strearth- affect1Dc fICWty residents to· tale· 
eninl the Ombudsman ProJn,.m. Th1I public, to aovemmeat&l aceDCtel. &Dd 
includes the recommendatIons made to State and Pederallerlalattft bocti-. 
by the Sena."e A;inl Cam.z:Dittee u &~tth. to kF$p the proeih ". nee.1 
resul~. of the hearinp In 1985 on on sOl~%re~\esent1n3 t.Pair! 
"Mecllcue's Prospecttft PQment mis:fterit, fEe, .ene. co--....--____ r-
Syst.em" and this year on n~ ~ would be" d 
home care, The Institute of Medteme, ~ve to ."pm t.h&t the ....., 
in its major report "lm1)rovtnl the procnma under tbetr jut1ad.icUon are 
Qualit1 of Care In Nursina Homes:' tres£.'iI qg Wf!pt, UlCl that 
releued in Februal7 of this year. ftC- mee: p identify 
ommended a series of -amendmenu to and riflve confi1cta. 
the OM to improft the Ombudsmm Si.x~ the ombudsman's &bWty to 
ProlTam. More reoeent11, t.he Senate continue to usiIt clients who move 
Labor and Human Resources' Subcom· from nursm. homes to h.oIDttala 
mit.t.ee on Adl\a held a hea.rtna on re- wou1d be improved by usurina accesa 
aut.honzation of the OM at wbieh to Medicare and Kec:Ucaid hospital »&­
.eftral major national aetna orpntza· tient.l. 
tiona recommended tmprovementa tn FlnaUy, the responslbWt1ea of the 
statutOl'}'lancua.ce loveminl the pro- Administratton on Aa1nI (AOA) with 
cram. respect to t.he Ombudsman Procnm 

Mt'. President. the State Lo~·Term would be cl~arly sPelled out. The AOA 
Care Ombudsman AdvoellCY Improve- would be reQuired to ensure that ade­
ment Act 910\1. kt It~n t.he Om- Quate etaff are Uliened to work on 
~~~~~'1j"iQiCIU_jSL~bil t.hSa prqram. Tbe AOA would be re­
lIffii:.t.u.m.cau-facilit5LH&kie~ sey· Quired to establish • techn1cal ustst­
en.1 impof'tant ways. First. it woulU as- anee and trainin, capacity for om· 
t&bltsh a new pan. 0 in title III of the budamaD "rolT'llDS .. well .. to eftlu· 
OAA. thus livtnl the procram creater ate the pro~-nm Md provide aubltan· 
fccus, '!~~ com~tiQD fgr ttve reportl to COIllftll. 
(w:Jd'nrjjfWJheft;.n¥.A~ttltt.m: Our 1,..,.',\101l does not acldrea ex-
~et.. and provicllni· a paiiliOD of the OinbUdiiriift PiOi1aan 
Ir.Un~re exp&nIion. tnto «her lena-tenD care Iett1BII. In-
~ond. local or sub-State procrama c1udtnc home bftlth care. There Is 

would receive fonD&! recornltion til rrowtnc iDtenR. which I Ih&re, tn the 
the OAA. WheD tbe procnm wu efta need t.o IIItUUIb ombudSman .mcea 
actecIlD 1978. t.t\ere were few locallJl"O- for cllents of ..... care aervtces. I be­
crams. but tt is 1.iIDe 10 recolDi8e &be liev., howe,.r. Uw,t. luch ap&Dlion 
tremendoua role that the communit,· .boW4 not. ooeur WiUtout. acldltioft&l ""'" 
based procrams now play. The role of tund.lnc to Ie"e new t'Opulatlona. The . 
"he Sta.te in desil'natiDi local offices proll"&m eurreni\1 hu a larre f'!SPOn-
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SJR 8 is an outgrowth of work done by the Developmental Planning 

Taskforce 

In March, 1986, the Developmental Disabilities Planning and 

Advisory Council <DDPAC) created the Developmental Planning Task 

Force. The Task Force"s primary mission is to determine what 

the unmet needs of Montana"s DO population are and how these 

needs can best be met. 

The Developmental Planning Task Force is a nine-member committee 

appointed by OOPAC. Members represent a broad spectrum of 

interests and backgrounds, with most poss~ssing extensive 

experience in, or knowledge of, develdpmental disabilities. 

Members include: 

Myself 

Representative Francis Bardanouve 

Gail Gray, Office of Public Instruction, 

Richard Heard, Montana Developmental Center, 

Jerry Hoover, Department of Institutions, 

Senator Thomas Keating, Montana Senate, 

Gary Marbut, DOPAC, 

Dennis Taylor, SRS 

Rena Wheeler, Specialfraining for Exceptional People, 

Chrys Anderson, an independent consultant, provides administra-

tive and technical assistance to the Task Force. Many indivi-

duals and organizations throughout the state provided crucial 

information on which many of the Task Force recommendations are 

based. 



After extensive work gathering and interpreting information 

about the state»s developmentally disabled population, the Task 

Force formulated seven recommendations. These recommendations 

are the long-term answer to the question "how do we best meet the 

needs of the unserved and underserved developmentally disabled 

population in the State of Montana?". 

The Task Force recommendations are: 

1. Consolidate all services for persons with develop-

mental disabilities under a single administrative authority. . 

(this recommendation is ~~fe~i;;p~W/~t~r.l "Wiu'i~t-

2. Develope supported work services for citizens with 

severe disabilities. 

3. Establish services to fill gaps in the current service 

delivery system. There is a need to develop specialized service 

and support organizations, supported living services, adult 

congregate living services and additional group homes. Also, 

new and perfected programs must be established to serve older 

citizens with developmental disabilities and those with intensive 

medical and behavioral needs. 

* The Montana Developmental Center at Boulder is considered an 

integral part of this service delivery system and should be given 

the specific mission of providing intensive services to persons 

with severe behavior, medical or care needs. In addition, the 

Center should provide programs to deal with naive offenders and ~ 

offer professional resource assistance to community-based DO 



service programs. 

Eastmont Human Services Center should become an exemplary 

geriatric program for Montana's senior citizens with develop­

mental disabilities. 

4. Improvements should be made in community services in the 

areas of case management, respite care, and staff training. In 

addition, independent review of community placement and treatm~nt 

should be initiated. 

5. The Developmental Disabilities Division of the Department 

of Social and Rehabilitation Services should be designated as 

the lead agency for a new state grant program for handicapped 

infants and children. 

b. The public should be educated about of naive offenders. 

Policies and procedures should be implemented to identify and 

treat these disabled citizen. 

7. Services should be expanded to meet the needs of all 

Montana citizens with developmental disabilities. 



Although current budget problems will impede progress in this 

area, the long-term objectives can be phased gradually to 

minimize immediate costs, while maintaining the integrity of the 

proposed system. 

SJR B presents what I believe to be the roadmap for future 

development of our DO service delivery system. The recommenda-

tions of the taskforce are not cast in stone. They do represent 

a major, unified step towards the future • With continued hard 

• 
work by those involved in DO services, positive progress will 

occur. 
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The f ng health care facilities support Senate Bill 246: 

" , 

1. R1vendell of Billings, Inc. - Billings 
Adolescent Psychiatric Hospital (formerly state owned 
Montana Youth Treatment Center) 

2. Rivende11 of Montana, Inc. - Butte 
Child and Adolescent Psychiatric Hospital (construction to 
start this spring) 

3. Rimrock Foundation - Billings 
Chemical Dependency Inpatient Treatment Facility 

4. Parkview Convalescent Care - Billings 
Long Term Care Facility (Groundbreaking 2/12/87) 

5. Valle Vista Manor - Lewistown 
Long Term Care Facility 

6. Broadwater Health Center - Townsend 
Combined Hospital and Long Term Care Facility 

7. Ruby Valley lIospital - Sheridan 
Rural Hospital 

8. Helena Nursing lIome - Helena 
Long Term Care Facility 

9. Laurel Nursing Home - Laurel 
Long Term Care Facility (construction is proceeding on a new 
factl ity) 

Patr-ick E. Melby 
Luxan & Murfitt 
Fourth Floor, Montana Club Building 
P.O. Box 1144 
lIelena, MT 59624 
Telephone: 442-7450 
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TESTIMONY FOR SB 246 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES 

Chairman Gould and Members of the Committee. am 

Dale Taliaferro, Health Planning Bureau Chief in the 

Department of Health and Environmental Sciences. 

Senate Bi I I 246 provides renewal of the Certificate 

of Need law with several revisions. These revisions are 

designed to focus the law on those projects that have the 

most impact on health care costs. The overall number of 

reviews wi II be less than in the past and many reviews wi II 

be less compl icated under this law. The changes were made 

at the request of the Statewide Health Coordinating Counci I, 

the Governor's Health Care Cost Containment Counci I, and 

numerous health care providers. 

The thresholds for review of construction are raised 

from S750,000 to SI ,500,000 and for new equipment from 

S500.000 to S750,000. These changes recognize inflation in 

medical construction and equipment costs and el iminate 

reviews of routine renovations and updating of equipment. 

The "batching" process which provides for competitive 

hearings wi I I only be used for reviews of construction of 

new inpatient capacity or purchase of major medical equip-

men t . T his c han g e wi I Ire d u c e the time per i 0 dan d cos t 0 f 

many reviews. These are cases where our legal staff advises 

us t hat any pro v ide r co u I die 9 a I I Y 10 r c e a. c omp e tit i ve 

review anyway. Batching makes this process less compli-

cated and less costly 10r all partiCipants. 
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The review process is being changed to provide more 

opportunity for local input and reduce the complexity of 

hearings. T his i s to be a c c omp lis h e d bye lim ina tin g the 

Department's preliminary decision, which requires extra 

time, and hoi din gin for ma I I 0 c a I he a r i n g s rat her t han the 

current highly structured hearings during the review 

process. A ful I hearing wi I I only be held when a recon-

sideration of a Department decision is conducted. 

Fees are included in this bill to offset a portion of 

the cost of the program. The fee structure proposed is pro-

jected to collect about $50,000 to $60,000 per year. 

States that have not either continued their Certificate 

of Need laws or some other kind of restriction of health 

care facility construction have experienced rapid expan-

sion of health care facilities. Excess bui Iding of nursing 

home san d s p e cia I t Y h 0 s pit a I s are us u a I I Y the mo s t s e rio u s 

problems. 

I, or members of the Department staff, wi I I be glad to 

answer any questions concerning this bi I I or related issues 

that the Committee may have. 
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HEARING BEFORE THE HOUSE HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE - March 10, 1987 

RE: SB 246 

BY: Molly Munro - 442-3090~ 

El..N1E'£ !-f4,-,;;t.!FN·- 44.:;-/3/ l' 

The American Association of Retired Persons wishes to go on 

record in support of SB246 as a means of health ·care cost 

containment~ --
The present situation in our state whereby four hospitals could 

each be vying for an ~~i::~~d '~~~ldA;;;:ib'{~/~-;~;telY each 

spend over $3 million purchasing their own machine--is a good 

example of the necessity for the certificate of need. 

We urge that you give SB 246 a "do pass" out of your committee, 

Aml!rican A~~I)(iat;on of Retirl!d Pl.:r'\)n~ 1')09 K Stn:t!t. N,W .. Wa~hingtlln. D.C. 20049 (202) X72-.+700 

John T. Denning President Cynl F. Bricklield Ext'ClIli"t' Direccor 
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~'1arch 10, 1987 

TESTIMONY ON SENATE BILL 246 BEFORE HOUSE HUt·1AN SERVICES MD AGING COMMITTEE. 

Testimony presented by Montana Hospital Association 

CHAIRMAN GOULD, MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE, FOR THE RECORD, I AM JAMES 

AHRENS, PRESIDENT OF THE MONTANA HOSPITAL ASSOCIATION. OUR ORGANIZATION OPPOSED 

THIS BILL IN THE SENATE. WE BELIEVED MANY OF THE CIRCUMSTANCES THAT MADE CON A 

DESIRABLE PUBLIC POLICY OPTION IN THE 70'S DO NOT EXIST TODAY. THE FEDERAL 

GOVERNMENT HAS REALIZED THAT THE HEALTH CARE ECONOMY HAS CHANGED DRAMATICALLY IN 

THE PAST FEW YEARS. IT WITHDREW ITS FINANCIAL SUPPORT FRO~1 STATE CON PROJECTS 

ON OCTOBER 1, 1986. THE FEDERAL MATCH WAS ABOUT 60 PERCENT. YOUR COLLEAGUES IN 

OTHER STATES HAVE ALSO WITHDRAWN THEIR SUPPORT FROM CON. ELEVEN STATES DO NOT 

HAVE CON LAWS. THEY ARE ARIZONA, IDAHO, UTAH, MINNESOTA, NEW MEXICO, TEXAS, 

KANSAS, LOUISIANA, AND MISSISSIPPI. CALIFORNIA'S LAW SUNSET JANUARY 1, 1987 AND 

WYOMING REPEALED ITS CON LAW JUST LAST WEEK. IN COLORADO A CON REAUTHORIZATION 

BILL THAT COVERS LONG-TERM CARE BEDS ONLY WILL BE HEARD BEFORE A LEGISLATIVE 

COMMITTEE THIS WEEK. THE CURRENT COLORADO LAW WILL SUNSET JUNE 30, 1987. 

CLEARLY, THE TREND IS AWAY FROM REGULATION BY CERTIFICATE OF NEED. 

THE MONTANA HOSPITAL ASSOCIATION, FRANKLY, WOULD RATHER NOT HAVE A CON LAVI 

IN MONTANA. WE REALIZE, HOWEVER THAT MANY PEOPLE HAVE A LEGITIMATE CONCERN 

ABOUT THE COST OF HEALTH CARE, PARTICULARLY AS IT EFFECTS STATE FUNDING THROUGH 

THE MEDICAID BUDGET. IN AN EFFORT TO RECOGNIZE THOSE CONCERNS AND AT THE SAME 

TIME LIMIT SOME OF THE MORE BURDENSOME ASPECTS OF CON, I WOULD LIKE TO PROPOSE 

THE FOLLOWING AMENDMENTS, ON BEHALF OF THE 55 MEMBERS OF THE MONTANA HOSPITAL 

ASSOCIATION. 

FIRST, THE MHA PROPOSES THAT THE REVIEW THRESHOLDS BE AMENDED UPWARDS. IN 

THE BILL THE THRESHOLDS ARE $100,000 FOR OPERATING EXPENSES ON NEW SERVICES, 

$750,000 FOR EQUIPMENT AND $1,500,000 FOR CONSTRUCTION. HOW WERE THESE NUMBERS 

1 
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SELECTED? THEY WERE PULLED OUT OF THE AIR. THEY WERE ARBITRARILY CHOSEN. WHO 

IS TO SAY THAT OTHER NUt~BERS HOULD NOT DO AS HELL? r~R. CHAIR~·1AI~, MEMBERS OF THE 

COMMITTEE, IF CON IS TO ACHIEVE ITS END OF REDUCING HEALTH CARE COSTS BY 

LIMITING CAPITAL INVESTMENT, IT MUST FOCUS ON MATERIAL EXPENDITURES. CON SHOULD 

ONLY BE CONCERNED WITH "BIG TICKET" PURCHASES. THE COMPETITIVE MARKETPLACE 

SHOULD BE ALLOWED TO DISTRIBUTE CAPITAL EXPENDITURES FOR SMALLER TICKET ITEMS. 

RAISING THRESHOLDS WOULD PROVIDE THE CITIZENS THE PROTECTION THEY DESIRE FROM 

THE CONSTRUCTION OF NEW LONG-TERM CARE FACILITIES OR PSYCHIATRIC HOSPITALS. YET 

IT WOULD ALLOW THE MARKET TO FUNCTION FOR CAPITAL INVESTMENTS OF LESS MAGNITUDE. 

WE PROPOSE AMENDING THE NEW SERVICE THRESHOLD TO $1,000,000, THE EQUIPMENT 

THRESHOLD TO $3,000,000 AND THE CONSTRUCTION THRESHOLD TO $3,000,000. 

SECOND, MHA PROPOSES THAT THE APPLICATION FEES BE ELIMINATED. IF YOU 

ACCEPT THE AMENDMENTS TO THE CAPITAL THRESHOLDS AND LEAVE IN THE APPLICATION 

FEES, THE LOWEST FEE TO FILE A CON WILL BE $9,000. THE APPLICATION FEE UNNECES­

SARILY ADOS TO THE COST OF THE PROJECT. HEALTH CARE PROVIDERS, WHETHER HOSPI­

TALS, NURSING HOMES OR AMBULATORY SURGERY CENTERS, WILL FINANCE THESE COSTS FROM 

PATIENT REVENUES. IT IS, IN THE FINAL ANALYSIS, PATIENTS AND NURSING HOME 

RESIDENTS ~IHO PAY THE CON APPLICATION FEES. THE DEPARTt4ENT OF HEALTH PUT THE 

FEES IN THIS BILL TO HELP DEFRAY THE LOSS OF FEDERAL FUNDING. IF YOU BELIEVE 

THAT THE CERTIFICATE OF NEED PROCESS IS A LEGITIMATE BENEFIT TO THE PEOPLE OF 

MONTANA, THEN ITS COSTS SHOULD BE BORNE BY ALL OF THE PEOPLE OF MONTANA. WHY 

SHOULD HEALTH CARE CONSUMERS PAY MORE THROUGH A HIDDEN TAX, FOR A PUBLIC GOOD 

THAT IS CLAIMED TO BENEFIT NOT ONLY TODAY'S CONSUMERS BUT TOMORROW'S AS WELL? 

THIRD, MHA PROPOSES THAT ALL REFERENCES TO BATCHING BE REMOVED FROM THE 

BILL. BATCHING IS A PROCEDURAL PROBLEM. THIS IS THE WAY IT WORKS. A HEALTH 

FACILITY DEVELOPS A PLAN, A BUSINESS PLAN, IF YOU WILL. IT PERFORMS t1ARKET 

STUDIES TO DETERMINE THE NEED FOR A PARTICULAR SERVICE. IT PERFORMS FINANCIAL 

FEASIBILITY STUDIES TO MAKE CERTAIN THAT IT AND THE COMMUNITY CAN AFFORD THE 
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SERVICE. WHEN ALL OF THE STUDIES ARE COMPLETED AND THE DECISION BY THE BOARD 

AND ADMINISTRATION IS TO PROCEED WITH THE PROJECT, THE FACILITY SENDS A LETTER 

OF INTENT TO THE DEPARn~ENT OF HEALTH. THE DEPARTt4ENT THEN ANNOUNCES TO THE 

FACILITY·S COMPETITORS THE INTENT OF THE APPLICANT AND ALLOWS, IF NOT ENCOUR­

AGES, THEM TO SUBMIT COMPETING APPLICATIONS FOR REVIEW. THE ORIGINAL FACILITY 

HAS ALREADY DETERMINED THE NEED FOR THE SERVICE. PART OF THAT DETERMINATION IS 

MADE ON THE BASIS OF THE STATE HEALTH PLAN. SO EVERYBODY, (THE FACILITY, ITS 

COMPETITORS AND THE DEPARTMENT) KNOWS THAT A NEED MOST LIKELY EXISTS, BUT THAT 

ONLY ONE PROJECT WILL BE APPROVED. THE FIGHT IS ON FOR WHO WILL WIN THE PRIZE. 

THE PROCEDURE IS ADVERSARIAL, ACRIMONIOUS, ANTICOMPETITIVE AND INCREASINGLY 

LITIGIOUS. 

MHA BELIEVES THAT CON APPLICATIONS SHOULD BE MEASURED AGAINST THE STATE 

HEALTH PLAN, NOT AGAINST OTHER COMPETING APPLICATIONS. IF COMPETITION IS DE­

SIRED THEN ONE MAKES THE CASE FOR ELIMINATING THE CON PROCESS ITSELF. CONs 

SHOULD BE AWARDED TO THE FACILITY THAT SHOWS ENTERPRISE AND VISION, THE FACILITY 

THAT PERFORMS THE INITIAL GROUND-UP PLANNING, NOT TO THE FACILITY THAT FILLS OUT 

THE BEST APPLICATION. HEALTH PLANNING AFTER ALL IS NOT ABOUT FILLING OUT APPLI­

CATIONS TO THE DEPARTMENT·S SATISFACTION. IT IS ABOUT KNOWING AND BEING IN 

TOUCH WITH YOUR COMMUNITY AND RESPONDING IN A TIMELY FASHION TO ITS WANTS AND 

NEEDS. 

FOURTH, WE RECOMMEND THAT THE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH BE INSTRUCTED BY LAW TO 

PHASE-OUT ITS OPERATION BY JUNE 30, 1989. WE PROPOSE THAT THE DEPARTMENT CAN­

DIDLY ASSESS ITS PERFORMANCE, STIPULATE A PHASE-OUT PLAN AND PROJECT THE CONSE­

QUENCES OF LETIING CON SUNSET IN 1989. A REPORT WOULD BE DUE TO THE NEXT 

LEGISLATURE IN JANUARY 1989. THIS REPORT WILL HELP THE 51ST LEGISLATURE JUDGE 

WHETHER OR NOT TO REAUTHORIZE THE CON IN 1989. 

FIFTH, WE RECOMMEND THAT THE BILL CREATE A IILEVEL PLAYING FIELD" WHERE ALL , 
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HEALTH CARE PROFESSIONALS COMPETE WITH THE SAME CONSTRAINTS. HMOs SHOULD BE 

CLEARLY DEFINED AS COMING UNDER THIS LAW. WE USE THE TERM ALTERNATIVE DELIVERY 

SYSTEM TO COVER THE WHOLE RANGE OF NEW DELIVERY ORGANIZATIONS -- HEALTH MAINTE­

NANCE ORGANIZATIONS, PREFERRED PROVIDER ORGANIZATIONS, PREFERRED PROVIDERS 

ARRANGEMENTS AND SO ON. FURTHERMORE, MHA SUGGESTS THAT THE LAW BE CHANGED TO 

INCLUDE PHYSICIANS' AND DENTISTS OFFICES UNDER THE LAW. PRESENTLY THEY ARE 

SPECIFICALLY EXCLUDED FROM THE DEFINITION OF HEALTH CARE FACILITIES. 

WE ARE NOT INTERESTED IN CREATING BURDENSOME NEW REGULATORY PROBLEMS FOR 

PHYSICIANS. INDEED, MOST OF THE ACTIVITIES OF PRIVATE OFFICES AND CLINICS WILL 

BE EXCLUDED, IF YOU ADOPT THE NEW THRESHOLDS PROPOSED IN THE AMENDMENT. WE FEEL 

THAT Ht40s, PHYSICIANS AND OTHERS WHO OFFER SERVICES IN COMPETITION WITH 

PROVIDERS WHO ARE REQUIRED TO OBTAIN CONs FOR PROVIDING THE SAME SERVICES SHOULD 

BE SUBJECT TO THE SAME REGULATORY CONTROLS. 

FINALLY, WE ARE INTERESTED IN SHORTENING THE PROCESS. TIME REALLY IS 

MONEY. THE DEPARTI4ENT HAS IN SEVERAL AREAS AMENDED THE BILL TO LENGTHEN THE 

TIME FRAME OF REVIEW. WE WOULD STRIKE THOSE AMENDMENTS TO MAKE THE PROCESS MORE 

TIMELY AND LESS COSTLY TO THE APPLICANT. 

IN SUMMARY LET ME REITERATE THAT THE r·10NTANA HOSPITAL ASSOCIATION FEELS 

THAT THE COMPETITIVE NATURE OF HEALTH CARE IN 1987 NO LONGER WARRANTS A REGULA­

TORY DEVICE LIKE CERTIFICATE OF NEED. HOWEVER, IF THERE IS TO BE A CON LAW IN 

THIS STATE IT SHOULD NOT CONTAIN UNNECESSARY REGULATIONS. EVENTS IN HEALTH CARE 

HAVE TRANSPIRED VERY QUICKLY. EVEN THOUGH WE ARE IN A DIFFERENT ENVIRONMENT, 

THERE ARE THOSE WHO DO NOT RECOGNIZE IT, THOSE ~HO ARE UNWILLING TO BELIEVE IT, 

AND THOSE, WHO FOR SELFISH GAIN, DENY IT. IN THE SENATE, SENATOR JACOBSON SAID, 

"I AM NOT CONVINCED THAT CON CONTROLS COSTS, BUT IT IS DYING TWO YEARS TOO 

SOON. " PERHAPS SHE IS RIGHT. MAYBE IT IS TWO YEARS TOO SOON. IF THE LEGISLA­

TURE AND THE PUBLIC ARE NOT CONVINCED THAT IT IS TIME TO ALLOW THE LAW TO 

SUNSET, IT IS TOO SOON. 
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THEREFORE, MHA SUPPORTS THE REAUTHORIZATION OF CON, BUT THE BILL MUST BE 

AMENDED TO REMOVE BURDENSOME PROCEDURAL FLAWS LIKE BATCHING AND TO EASE MONTANA 

INTO THE TIME WHEN CON WILL SUNSET. CHAIRMAN GOULD, r~H1BERS OF THE Cor'lI~ITTEE, I 

STRONGLY URGE YOU TO ACCEPT THESE AMENor~ENTS: 

1. INCREASE THE THRESHOLDS 

2. ELIMINATE THE APPLICATION FEES 

3. ELIMINATE BATCHING 

4. REQUIRE A PHASE-OUT PLAN 

5. CREATE A ~LEVEL PLAYING FIELD" 

6. MAKE THE PROCESS MORE TIr~EL Y . 

THESE AMENDMENTS PROTECT THE PUBLIC AND YET REMOVE UNNECESSARY REGULATIONS~ 

THEY WILL MAKE A MUCH BETTER LAW. THANK YOU. 

5 



A. 

B. 

CON AMENDMENTS 

Eliminate batchin1 and competitive reviews. In order to eliminate 
batching, the fol OWlng amendments must be made: 

1. Page 2, lines 16 through 25, strike in their entirety. 

2. Page 3, lines 1 and 2, strike in their entirety. 

3. Page 3, lines 16 through 20, strike in their entirety. 

4. Page 4, lines 16 through 21, strike in their entirety. 

5. Page 24, line 17, strike "and consolidation". 

6. Page 25, lines 13 through 18, strike in their entirety. 

7. Page 26, lines 14 through 21, strike in their entirety. 

8. Page 27, lines 24 and 25, strike in their entirety. 

9. Page 28, lines 1 through 4, strike in their entirety. 

10. Page 28, lines 16 through 20, strike in their entirety# 

11. Page 29, lines 7 through 10, strike in their entirety. 

Increase new service operating expense threshold. Amend: 

1. Page 20, line 20, strike "$100,000" and insert "$1,000,000" in lieu 
thereof. 

c. Increase equipment threshold. Amend: 

1. Page 24, line 4, strike "$750,000" and insert "$3,000,000" in lieu 
thereof. 

D. Increase construction threshold. Amend: 

1. Page 24, line 6, strike "$1,500,000" and insert "$3,000,000" in lieu 
thereof. 

E. Improve the timeliness of the process. Amend: 

1. Page 28, line 13, strike "90" and insert "60" in lieu thereof. 

2. Page 28, line 14, insert a period (.) after "sent". 

3. Page 29, line 5, insert a period (.) after "person". 

4. Page 29, lines 5 and 6, strike "or when considered appropriate by the 
department." 

5. Page 35, line 6, strike "30" and insert "20" in lieu thereof. 



CON AMENDMENTS 
Page 2 

F. Create 2.. phase out plan for 1989 sunsett i ng of CON. Amend: 

1. Insert "New section. Phase out plan. The department will begin a 
planning process no later than July 1, 1988 that documents the 
effectiveness of certificate of need, details how certificate of need 
will be phased out, and documents the effect on the health system of 
the elimination of certificate of need. The department will provide a 
report to the legislature no later than the fifth day of the 1989 
legislative session." 

G. Eliminate application fees. Amend: 

1. Page 37, lines 4 through 14, strike in their entirety. 

H. Create a "level playing field" for all competitors (improve definition of 
"person'lT" and "hea lth E.!!:! facllity'T:- Amend: 

1. Page 5 lines 15 and 16, strike lithe term does not include offices of 
private physicians or dentists." in its entirety. 

2. Page 10, line 13, strike "health maintenance organization" and insert 
"alternative delivery system" in lieu thereof and insert "private 
office," before "or". 

3. Page 13, lines 1 and 2, strike "The term does not include offices of 
private physician or dentists." in its entirety. 

4. Page 17, line 21 insert "alternative delivery system, private office," 
between "estate," and "or". 

5. Page 21, line 24 insert "alternative delivery system, private physician 
or dentist office," before "or". 



TALKING PAPER - CERTIFICATE OF NEED 

LAW - SB NO. 246 

INTRODUCTION: NY NANE IS GERALD E. IIUGIIES AND 1 AH TilE II0SPrTAL 

AND NURSING IIONE AD~lINISTRATOR AT GLACIER CO!l~TY i'IEDICAL CENTEI{ 

AND LONG TERM CARE FACILITY IN CUT BANK MONTANA. I HAVE BEEN IN" 

TilE STATE OF NONTANA, EMPLOYED AS A HOSPITAL ADMINISTRATOR, SINCE 

DECEMBER 1982. PR lOR TO TIIAT, I SERVED AS A IIOSPITAL ADMINISTRATOR 

I NTH E UN IT E D S l' ATE S A I R FOR C E FOR l' \.J E N l' Y - Til R E EYE A R S, 0 F \.J II I C Ii 

S I X 0 F I'll 0 S EYE A R S \.J ERE S PEN TIN THE H E A L Til P LAN N I N G 0 F T \.J 0 N E \.J 

MEDICAL FACILITIES FOR THE UNITED STATES AIR FORCE AND ONE NEW 

500 BED HOSPITAL FOR THE IMPERIAL IRANIAN AIR FORCE IN IRAN AS A 

MEMBER OF A UNITED STATES AIR FORCE MEDICAL MOBILITY TEAM, 

AUTHORIZED BY THE U.S. STATE DEPARTMENT. MY EXPERIENCE AS A 

HOSPITAL ADMINISTRATOR AND HEALTH PLANNER IS ABOVE THE AVERAGE 

EXPERIENCE OF THE MONTANA ADMINISTRATOR. 

I STRONGLY SUPPORT A CERTIFICATE OF NEED LAW FOR THE STATE OF 

MONTANA AND RESPECTFULLY URGE FAVORABLE CONSIDERATION OF SENATE 

BILL NUMBER 246. 

AS YOU ARE AWARE, THE CERTIFICATE OF NEED IS A REGULATORY DEVICE 

INTENDED TO ADDRESS A NUMBER OF PROBLEMS ASSOCIATED WITH THE 

A LLOCATION OF HEA LTH RESOURCES ...... UN N ECESSA"R Y DlI PL I CA T ION 0 F 

SERVICES, EXCESS CAPACITY, HIGH HEALTK CARE COSTS, AND 

UNEVENLY DISTRIBUTED HEALTH SERVICES . . - ., 

THE CERTIFICATE OF NEED LAW."IS A VALUABLE PLANNING AND "CONTROL" 

MECHANISM FOR THE STATE OF MONTANA IN ASSlIRING THE PUBLIC TIIAT 

\.JE ARE CORRECTLY DETERMINING THE NEED FOR HEALTII SERVICES. 
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MONTANA HEALTH FACILITY ATJTHORITY 
DEPARTMENT OF COMMSRCE 

TED SCHWINDEN. GOVERNOR 1520 EAST SIXTH AVENUE 

-- STATE OF MON~L\~\jA -----
( 406)444-5435 HELENA. MONTANA 59620 

Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, I am Mary 
Munger, the current chairman of the Montana Health Facility 
Authority and on behalf of the Authority Board, speak in support 
of S.B. 246. 

The Health Facili ty Au thori ty was established by the 
legislature in 1983 as one means of trying to control health ca~e 
costs. Our primary function is to issue bonds to create money 
which is then loaned to non-profit health care facilities which 
are defined in ~he statute that created the Authority and in the 
statute you are considering today. 

The law requires the Authority to follow certain 
procedures in the issuance of bonds and in the use of the bond 
proceeds. One of those procedures, specifically, and I'~ quotir.g 
from the law, is "the Authority may not allow proceeds of any 
bonds or notes to be expended ~or any facility unless such 
facility has been reviewed and approved by the appropriate 
regional and state health planning boards and has received any 
approval required by Title 50, chapter 5, part 3." the 
certificate of need process. 

If the health planning functions and certificate of need 
process are eliminated, as would happen without S.B. 246, there 
voJOuld be no agency within state government evaluating the need 
for health care facilities or services. 

I urge your support of S.B. 246. 

Board of Directors: 

Mary D. Munger, Chairman 
Helena 

Charles V. Shewey, V. Chairman 
Bozeman 

Dr. Garry pitts 
Secretary, Billings 
Ty Robmson 

Missoula 
Dr. Bud Little 

Holena 

Siduey K. Brubaker 
Terry 
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CHARLES BRIGGS, STATE AGING COORDINATOR 
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

PROPONENT TESTIMONY CONCERNING S.B.246 
RENEWAL OF CERTIFICATE OF NEED 

HOUSE HUMAN SERVICES & AGING COMMITTEE 
MARCH 10, 1987 

Mister Chairman, Members of the Committee: 

I am here today to testify in behalf of Senate Bill 246, renewing the certificate­

of-need requirements for health care facilities for the next two years. The renewal was 

supported by the Governor's Health Cost Containment Advisory Council after 

considerable study of the issue. 

Also, the Governor's Advisory Council on Aging has placed health cost 

containment as its top policy priority consideration. The Aging Council has in the past 

supported strengthening the certificate-of-need process. Changes in federal 

reimbursements systems, as well as increased competition in health care, may 

eventually remove the need for regulation of this kind. However, as a nation and 

certainly as a state we have not reached that time. The need for proposed facility 

construction must be justified to the public. 

It is my opinion that if the certificate-of-need law is permitted to expire this year, 

we may well see the development of excess facilities and services - and resulting extra 

costs for consumers and the State. As an advocate for older Montanans (who 

comprise less than 12% of the population yet incur more than 30% of medical costs), I 

believe regulation through what is termed "consensus planning" by consumers and 
. 

providers is our best, short-range choice for controlling medical facilities costs. 

I also wish to add that I strongly support the bill in its present form, without 

additional amendments which might dilute the effectiveness of the process or the 

means proposed for its funding. 
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FROM: Doug Blakley, State LTCO ~ 
RE: In support of SB 246 - Certificate of Need Bill 

Health care consumer and advocate groups approach the certificate 
of need process with a great deal of ambivalence. This is 
because it has both positive and negative consideration for the 
health care consumer. On one hand, the certificate of need 
process limits the number of health care providers, which can 
reduce the competition between providers and thereby reduce the 
quality of services. On the other hand, it acts as a budgetary 
restraint on federal and state budgets (ie., Medicaid budgets) by 
limiting duplication and an oversupply of services, and thereby 
holding down the overall cost of health care. This especially 
important in the nursing home area where 60-70% of all residents 
are Medicaid recipients. 

With regards to nursing homes, the certificate of need process 
may allow a marginal or poor nursing home to exist because it is 
the only home in the area and consumers have no where else to go. 
The absence of competition means little pressure to offer better 
services. On the other hand, the certificate of need, in limit­
ing an uncontrolled expansion of beds, gives government a greater 
degree of control over their Medicaid budgeting process since 
they can plan for a specific number of beds. 

In the face of these opposing forces, consumer and advocate 
groups have to assess the current level of services in their 
state and see which of these conflicting forces is more adversely 
affected. In other states, an undersupply of nursing home beds 
has lead to discrimination against Medicaid recipients in obtain­
ing or retaining a bed in nursing homes. This has lead these 
groups to oppose certificate of need laws since the process was 
not responsive to the needs of consumers. An undersupply of beds 
has not been a critical problem in Montana, so we have seen 
access and Medicaid discrimination as a problem. 

Problems relating to reimbursement 
concomitant problem with obtaining 
more prevalent problem in Montana. 

(such as understaffing and a 
needed services) have been a 

Removing constraints for 



adding additional beds would mean low occupancy rates in nursing 
homes, which in turn would mean greater potential for under­
staffing. It would also increase the pressures on the Medicaid 
budget since additional facilities mean additional Medicaid funds 
having to go to pay for capital expenditures. Finally, there 
would also be a reduced likelihood that nursing homes would be 
granted rate increases to keep up with inflationary pressures, 
adding yet another economic pressure on facilities. 

Therefore, in my opinion, concerns about the pressures on the 
Medicaid budget, on the rates facilities are reimbursed and the 
care residents receive would outweigh the benefits that consumers 
would receive from increased competition. Thus, given the 
current situation in Montana, I feel the certificate of need 
process is benefiting both consumers and the state, and should be 
continued. 
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TESTIMONY BEFORE THE 'HOUSE COMHITTEE ON HUHAN SERVICES AND AGII~G 

Chairman Gould and Members of the Committee: 

My name is George Fenner. I am Administrator of Health Services 

Division of the Department of Health and Environmental Sciences. 

Certificate of Need statutes and regulation should be allowed to 

continue in Montana. Most Montanans are concerned, scared or angry about 

the cost of medical care, which continues to rise despite the efforts of 

many. Certificate of Need on the state side and DRG's on the federal side 

have been the only effective means of restraining costs while at the same 

time improving access in a controlled manner. Certificate of Need programs 

have attempted to give local communities some say in the development of their 

health care facilities and, across the country, have saved consumers billions 

of dollars by blocking needless and duplicative medical projects. In some 

places, Certificate of Need has been very effective. In Montana, it has 

been effective; however, the provider groups have made the argument that 

consumers want the latest in high tech, high cost medicine available in their 

community and they don't mind duplicating very expensive technology and 

service because they state they need it to be competitive. What they don't 

say is they want it despite what the cost to consumers may be. And the 

costs will continue to rise due to under utilization because of over 

availability, a vicious circle. 

One begins to real ize how effective Certificate of i~eed has been \vhen 

you begin to identify those who oppose it. You find very few consumers; 

it is only certain key providers who have a vested interest in developing 
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a competitive edge regardless of cost and do not wish to be restrained 

by some regulatory process designed to protect the public. Certificate 

of Need is not a cost containment program. It is rather a cost management 

program. 

There is one thing for sure. In states that have lifted CON 

requirements: There is an instant explosion of new health care facility 

construction unrelated to need which dramatically increases the need for 

state government to appropriate millions of additional Medicaid dollars. 

Hospitals strive to be the first, the most high tech, the highest volume 

provider of these new services to gain the publicity that goes with the 

specialty. There is economic motivation, public relations motivation, 

relative market share motivation to construct these new facilities which 

attract the super docs. What it costs the government or the patient becomes 

irrelevant. 

You will hear from the opponents that the cost of pursuing Certificate 

of Need is prohibitive. Let me assure you that the cost of applying for a 

Certificate of Need is no more costly than any prudent applicant would 

encounter in building a well planned project if there were no Certificate 

of I~eed requirement. The cost has been generated by the appl icant in 

developing applications that contain an overabundance of data and resource 

material not pertinent to the application. They employ consultants of 

national reputation to testify to material that is already available in the 

texts or locally. They retain legal counsel who have national and inter­

national reputations to represent them. Yes, those are expensive cost 

items, but they are not necessary or required by the process and can not 

be fairly attributed to the cost of the Certificate of Need requirements. 
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ARIZONA 

In Arizona, the state legislature repealed CON JeP "~rsi"g R9ffi9S in 

1982. In the four years since, the number of nursing home beds in the 

state jumped by 76% -- 79 nursing homes in 1982 to 129 in 1986. Seventy-five 

per cent are skilled nursing facilities compared to 20% for the nation. 

----Since -CON deregulation;-1:onstruction of 14 new hospitals--l'lasbegun at a 

cost of 169 million dollars, and will provide 1,285 additional beds at a 

time when significant decreases in hospital utilization are occurring 

statewide. Six new open heart surgery programs and 3 additional cardiac 

cath labs have started. 

UTAH 

CON was allowed to sunset on December 31, 1984. One month 1 a ter, 

6 new private psychiatric hospitals were under construction. Prior to 

deregulation, 1,900 of the state's 4,400 acute care beds were deemed 

unnecessary because of a low occupancy rate of 56%. It is estimated that, 

by 1987, occupancy rates will fall to 47% and the state will have 2,700 

empty beds. Presently Utah has 2,111 long-term care beds under some 

stage of construction. 

INDIAi~A 

Indiana revised its Certificate of Need law on July 1 of 1986 to 

"reduce the regulatory burden by 1 imiting the number of projects subject 

to CON review." As a result, 8,053 addi'tional beds will become certified 

for Medicaid purposes. 

KANSAS 

In the year following repeal of the Kansas state CON law in 1985, the 

number of nursing home beds under construction rose by 28%. Capital 
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expenditures for health care facility construction have increased 550% --

5.7 million to 36.7 million dollars. The previous figures are considered 

conservative and do not include projects such as two new heart transplant 

centers for a county of approximately 400,000 people. 

The idea that every physician and every hospital deciding what is in 

their best interest, and that will result in what's best for the community, 

is not bo r n e out by experi ence. 

If the Certificate of i~eed is allowed to sunset, I would predict that 

soon we will have a chicken in every pot, a car in every garage, and a 

hospital or nursing home bed for every Montanan. 

I urge your favorable consideration of 56 246. 
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Testimony Before the House Human Services Committee, March 10, 1987 

SB 246 -- Revise and Clarify Certificate of Need 

For the record my name is Earl Reilly from Helena. I am also Vice­

President and Legislative Chair of the Montana Senior Citizens Association 

(MSCA). On behalf of our membership of over 7000 seniors across the state 

I would like to express our support of SB 246 that would revise and clarify 

the certificate of need requirements while providing for a time extension 

of the CON laws. 

MSCA's main focus over the past three years has been health care 

cost containment aimed at improving the affordability and accessibility 

of health care. CON laws, which were developed largely as a cost-contain­

ment measure in response to rapidly escalating health care costs, provide 

a solid base for controlling costs. With health care costs still increasing 

at 7% when the inflation rate is under 2%, MSCA believes that SB 246 

is needed now as much as ever. Please vote to extend the CON another 2 

years. 
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EXHIBrt_ .... ~_' .-..---_ (2 t . 

DATE~ __ .·~.:_'~\I_-~~ __ \·~i-- ( 

S3 ___ ~~·~~~~S~\ ____ _ 
WITNESS STATEMENT 

DAvm LACKMAN _______________________ BILL NO. sa 246 

ADDRESS 1400 Winne Avenue. Helena, Montana 59601 443-3494 DATE 3/10/87 

WHOM DO YOU REPRESENT? Montana Public Health Issocilltion 

SUPPORT XDCaX OPPOSE -------------------- AMEND 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. (Bfln~ston) IIttend aM 
Revise Certificate ot Need Law. Tues. 3/10 12:30 Ra 3l2D House Human Services 
Comments: 

The thene of the 1~7 Ilnnual lIleeting: of the Am8riclln Public Health 

Association is to deal with the profit lIlotive in health care. Certificllte ot 

Need is essentilll in the plllnning process. My prediction is that without it, 

chaos would reign in Montllna. "For Profit" would take over in MIl"y cases. 

Competition in the market place is Illlright in business: not in health services. 

Those presentlY opposed to Certificate of Need, I predict, will COMe to regret 

their stand should it be sunsetted. 

MY experience in estimating costs ot laborator,y tests, both in the 

private and public sectors, has been very sobering. In this tXtB I--..e had 
r~'fitL" 

help trdlnAaccountants. Even allOWing 2~ for profit, we arrived at tigures 

considerably below those currently prevail1n~ in the market place. 

(My degree is in the m~icai ~ciences with a Major 1n immunology: an~ Minor 

in pathology- so I am so~ewhat familiar with clinical pathology; anrl the dollars 

involved. ) 
THANI YOU 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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DILL NO. SENATE JOINT RES. #8 DATE ___ MA __ RC_H __ l_O~,~1_9_8_7 ____________ __ 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 

- PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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